
Foras Cultuir Gaeil Aontuighthe

P R E S I D E N T S M E S S A G EVolume XXXVII, No 1
January, 2006

2005-2006 OFFICERS
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Bob Twomey
President

Joan McClain
Vice President

John Donohue
Secretary

Karen Kinahan
Treasurer

Margaret McAuliffe
John J. Ring
Pat Maguire

2005-2006 OFFICERS
LADIES AUXILIARY

Alice Mayo
President

Phyllis O’Connor
Vice President

Jane Reilly
Secretary

Margaret Keohane
Treasurer

2700 - 45th Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94116
Tel: 415-661-2700                 Fax: 415-661-8620

w w w. i r i s h c e n t e r s f. o rg

THIS MONTH’S MEETING —THURSDAY, JANUARY 26, 2006 at 7:30 PM

"Coming together is a beginning...keeping together is progress...working together is success.”
~ Henry Ford

Dear Members,
Recent comments shared with members of the Board of Directors have indicated our increased effort to
inform all UICC members regarding happenings at the Irish Center have been well received.  In addition to
sending bi-weekly e-mails regarding upcoming events and posting updates on our website (www.irishcen-
tersf.org), we announced a plan to provide a UICC Bulletin to every member household during the year
2006 funded solely by donations and sponsorships rather than on a “subscription only” basis.

Mitzi Samson of the Communications Committee subsequently provided hard numbers at the December
Membership Meeting indicating the cost is too dear and the plan too ambitious to proceed at this time.
The Board of Directors thus determined only members who pay the $20.00 subscription fee will continue
to receive the bulletin (see enclosed subscription info).  A free copy of the bulletin will be sent via e-mail
to any member who contacts our webmaster by email at info@irishcentersf.org.  Please be kind enough to
pass this information along to those members who may not have received this message. This will be the
last regular Bulletin sent without a paid subscription.

The Audit (tel ext. 303) and Finance (tel ext. 302) Committees have submitted through Treasurer Karen
Kinahan (tel ext. 301) a letter recommending 13 changes to the current operations including immediately
closing the Dining Room/Bar, actively focusing our operation solely on Banquets, limiting the days we are
available for club meetings and convening a meeting of Past Presidents/Board Members to create a plan for
the future.  As many of you know, these recommendations are very similar to those presented in October
2004 which led to many of the changes we experienced over the past year. The Board of Directors has
been reviewing these recommendations and will draw from the experience of the appropriate committees
and past board members to determine wh i ch will be implemented. You will all be notified of any changes.

The remaining 32/50 Program money left from 2004 had been kept aside through November 2005 for
use on specific items as recommended by that committee. It was recently used to offset some operations
costs but the 2005 money remains in the appropriate account for distribution as per the regular process for
that program.  The Board of Directors expects this program to continue into 2006 and beyond, provided
we have volunteers to staff it.  Please call Bill Luqué (tel ext. 305) to volunteer your time. 

Continued on page 5



M E M B E R S H I P  C O R N E R

At this time we would like to say “Thank You” to everyone who participated during 2005, the UICC Management and
staff for all their help , the guests whose attendance makes it all possible, the ladies who chair the reservations, Molly
and her helpers at the raffles. Thank you so much and Happy New Year! Thank you to those who contributed to our
raffle: Alene & Charlie Meyers, Sheila Corry, Josephine Healy, Helen Naish, Eileen & Pat O’Sullivan, Kathleen & Pat
Dunleavy, Dorothy & John Sorenson, Agnes & Frank Fee, Kathleen & Pat Dillon, Phyllis O’Connor, Bill Luqué,
Rosemary & Betty Shanahan, Pam Naughton, Mitzi Samson, Margaret Gavney and Josephine McLaughlin. January’s
Thursday night dinner will be held on Thursday the 19.  No-host cocktails start at 5:30 pm and dinner will be served
at 6:00 pm. The price is $18.00 per person. Dinner includes soup or salad, your choice of Pot  Roast and Sole, Sherbet
and coffe e or tea. The tax and tip is included in the price. Please make your reservations early with Kathleen Mooney at
415-731-8747 or Josephine Healy at 415-681-8385. Re s e rvations close on Sunday, Ja n u a ry 15, 2006.  
H a p py Holidays to ALL!

— Anne Quilter and Molly Fitzpatrick, Co-Chairpersons

WELCOME to the following new members Terry Calvani, Sarah Roonan Hill, Brendan O’Connor and Kevin Bermingham;
and to the following transfer members who joined the Center during the past year: Marian Sheffner, William Shea, Mike
Nightingale, Ethel Fredrichs, Don Shepley, Dorothy Burns, Siobhan-Marie Southwick, Sean Spears, Elaine Walsh, Tom
Evertt, Elmer Lobre, Andrea Quinn, Phyllis Byrne, Ellen O’Connell, Ethna O’Rouke, Diana Mahoney, Nanette Murray, Jo
Brown, Michael Cesari, Jane Fowlie, Peggy Cheney, Kevin Sears, Diane Sullivan, Annie Ostrowski, James Crowley, Zenta
Burton, Nickolas Ziatunich, Frank Kennedy, Megan McTiernan, John Kellerher, Lee Farola, Katrina Donohue, Arleen Taylor,
Addie Sullivan and Keegan Murphy.

CONGRATULATIONS to Bob Baker who will serve as Grand Marshal for the 2006 St. Patricks’s Day Parade. In addi-
tion to being a member of the Center Bob is a Piper and currently California State President of the Ancient Order of
Hibernians.

A BIG HUGE THANK YOU from all of us at the UICC to the Emerald Society and POA for making our annual
Christmas Party at the center great success! A special thank you to Michelle and Eugene Duffy for all their hard work and
dedication to the UICC.  And thank you Brad Allen at Customhouse for loaning us Santa’s Chair and Supervisor Fiona Ma
for making the arrangements for the cookies from Sugar Bowl. 

SILVER GAELS had over 40 members enjoying a trip to River Rock Casino on December 6 and will welcome the New Year
with a lunch at the UICC on Thursday  January 5. Lunch will be served at 12 noon. Please make reservations with Anne
Quilter at 415-586-8017

RECENTLY RETIRED after 34 years as head of the criminal division in the SF D.A.’s office  Paul Cummins has joined
his cousin Bill Pursley, in the practice of law. Paul and Bill will manage the San Francisco breanch office of Pursley, Rush &
Wesley, LLP.

E T E R NA L R E S T to the fo l l owing members who have passed away:  Eileen Hallisy, Ellen “ N e l l e ” Shields and Con
O ’ S u l l ivan. The fo l l owing members passed a away in the lasts few months: Aileen Hart, Anne Preston and EIleen Shea.
Condolences to Doris, and son and daughter Bob and Elaine ( Shaw) on the death of Ephran Duncan, husband and fa t h e r.
And to Mike Cooney on the death of his sister Carmel Cooney, in Ireland. M AY A L L T H E DE C E A S E D R E S T I N P E AC E .

On Fr i d ay night, December 2, 2005 the Ladies Au x i l i a ry members, spouses and friends celebrated Christmas at
the Irish Center with a wonderful meal. We ate, laughed and sang toge t h e r. It was memorable. Thank you all fo r
s u ch a great gift. My thanks to Anne Quilter and Phyliss O’Connor for their work arranging this wonderful time.
My ve ry best wishes to all for a wa rm Christmas and  Happy New Ye a r.

— Alice Mayo, President

L A D I E S A U X I L I A R Y

T H U R S D A Y N I G H T D I N N E R C L U B



JANUARY & UPCOMING EVENTS 
JANUARY
JANUARY 6, Friday

• Pub Grub ~ Bar Open 5pm - 12am

JANUARY 7, Saturday
• Dining Room open 5pm - 9pm ~ Bar Open til 1am

JANUARY 8, Sunday
• Sunday Brunch ~ 10am - 1:30pm
• Bar Open til 5pm

JANUARY 10, Tuesday
• Old Timers Baseball ~ St. Patrick’s Room

JANUARY 11, Wednesday
• S. F. City & Co. Retired Employees

JANUARY 12, Thursday
• Pub Grub ~ Bar Open 5pm - 12am
• Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30 - 9:30pm

For information call Josephine Brogan - 415-681-4803

JANUARY 13, Friday
• Pub Grub ~ Bar Open 5pm - 12am

JANUARY 14, Saturday
• Dining Room open 5pm - 9pm ~ Bar Open till 1am

JANUARY 15, Sunday
• Sunday Brunch ~ 10am - 1:30pm
• Children’s Ceili ~ 4pm-7pm

Everyone is welcome. Comhaltas members FREE
Non-Comhaltas members: $5 per child or $10 for two
or more children.  

• Bar Open til 5pm

JANUARY 19, Thursday
• Monthly Thursday Night Dinner

Cocktails 5:30pm Dinner 6pm 
• Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30 - 9:30pm

For information call Josephine Brogan - 415-681-4803

JANUARY 20, Friday
• Pub Grub ~ Bar Open 5pm - 12am

JANUARY 21, Saturday
• Dining Room open 5pm - 9pm ~ Bar Open til 1am
• Music at the Bar ~ 8pm to Midnight

JANUARY 22, Sunday
• Sunday Brunch ~ 10am - 1:30pm
• LAOH/AOH State Board Meeting & Brunch
• Bar Open til 5pm

M U S I C  A T  T H E  B A R
SATURDAYS in JANUARY

JANUARY 21 Comhaltas 
Musicians & Dancers

UPCOMING  EVENTS
• Sunday, February 11, 2006

Kerry Club ~ Sons of Boru Dinner Dance
• Sunday, February 26, 2006

Columban Fathers Annual Dinner & Raffle
For information call:
Anne Quilter, 415/586-8017

JANUARY 26, Thursday
• UICC General Meeting ~ 7:30pm
• Set Dancing Classes ~ 7:30 - 9:30pm

For information call Josephine Brogan - 415-681-4803

JANUARY 27, Friday
• Pub Grub ~ Bar Open 5pm - 12am

JANUARY 28, Saturday
• Texas Hold ‘em ~ 2pm

For info call Gerry Cassidy 415/665-0682
• Dining Room open 5pm - 9pm ~ Bar Open til 1am

JANUARY 29, Sunday
• Sunday Brunch ~ 10am - 1:30pm
• Bar Open til 5pm

NEW MENU for Sunday Brunch
beginning in January

Note: BAR CLOSED
on Wednesdays

Brennan & Associates
Insurance Brokers

License No. 0649629

Thomas J. Brennan
Business Insurance Specialists

800-826-5550
2000 Powell Street, Suite 1111

Emeryville, CA 94608



3 2 / 5 0 C L U B
The December Drawing was held at the monthly meeting on December 15, 2005. The winning combination
was PENNSYLVANIA and LEITRIM, held by Teresa Kerr, who will receive $550.00. Those holding the state of
Pennsylvania each receive $50.00.

Kathy Graham Sheila Walsh Pat Coffey
Anne/Brian McMahon Gladys F. Thompson Martin F. Howard
Cecilia Mateik Emer Madden George/Teresa Pohley
Mary Sinclair Helen Gallagher Phyllis O'Connor
Hugh & Diana O'Connor Todd Smith Winifred J. Walsh
Jon Fletcher Nora J. Stroke Pamela Guiney
Patricia Curran Marcella McCormack Patricia Moore/Teresa
Joan Manini Eileen & Kathy Looney Maryjane Knoll
Eileen Cunnane Charles Dunleavy Margaret Gavney
Jack Manning/Kathleen Manning

Those members who attended the monthly meeting and received the $50 meeting bonus were:
Teresa Moore, Phyllis O'Connor, Kathleen Manning, Margaret Gavney, and Martin F. Howard. Congratulations to
all the winners! The next drawing will be held at the monthly meeting on January 26, 2006.  FYI, checks can take
four - six weeks to process; please be patient.

If you would like more information, please leave a message for the 32/50 Committee at (415) 661-2700, ext. 305.

• Tour Packages to Ireland and Europe
• Lowest Airfares
• Best Car Rentals
• Cultural and Music Tours
• Golf Holidays

Call for the best rates to

IRELAND
AND EUROPE

415.752.2000
www.alliancetravel.com

3240 Geary Blvd. • San Francisco, CA 94118 Hassle Free Hauling/Moving
Residential Hauling/Demolition   

Yard Work/Dump Runs
Office (415) 468-3713

Cell Phone (415) 260-3657

DANIEL MAHONEY



President’s Letter continued from page 1

The Presidents Appeal (tel ext. 104) balance remains above $29,000. The total amount collected for 2005 was $55,717.91.  This
money was spent on a new dishwa s h e r, an aw n i n g, dishes, plate covers, projector repairs, notices in the ch u rch bulletins, carp e t
cleaning, plumbing repairs and HVAC Maintenance.  As promised, none of this money has been nor will be used to pay salaries.
We welcome your ongoing donations for this Fund.

One thing is clear, despite the best intentions and hard work of our dedicated volunteer Board and Committee Members, we have
not significantly improved the operation of this business over the past year. We did not lose anything near amounts lost in the past
(estimates for the year are -$30,000), but we are unable to demonstrate how our current procedures and methods have brought us
any closer to achieving solid financial footing.

Members have voiced opinions on why this may be…payment at the door, poor menu, inconsistent service, bad communication,
an overall lack of accountability…One member of the Finance Committee characterized our efforts as “band aids” for a bigger
problem.  The Board agrees we need a 2006 Budget, a Procedures Manual, Food/Labor/Operations Cost Analysis, a Daily Report
and consistent communication to and from all our members.  We also need help making these things happen.

The Operations Committee (tel ext. 105), ch a i red by Vice President Joan McClain will continue to work on addressing issues
pertinent to that committee.  The Committee consists of Joan, John Donohue, Pat Maguire, Bill Luque and newly appointed Anne
Carew. Your input is helpful, especially if you have food and beverage, plant operations or restaurant management experience.  Please
call Joan to offer your assistance.

This is not an impossible task…but as volunteers balancing family and work, these commitments can be very difficult.  These past
months have been especially hard on all of us.  

Please communicate your thoughts, opinions and offers to assist by calling 415/661-2700 ext.104, sending a letter to my
attention at the Irish Center or an email to Bob2mey@yahoo.com. We are truly interested in determining how to encourage the
3000 plus members to attend events and come for lunch or dinner on a regular basis.  As we all know, the members who actively
participate, whether in person or by written communication, determine the direction of our organization and the silent majority is
subject to those decisions.

Please participate…30 years of dedicated service by so many should not go to waste.

Slán go fóill,

Bob Twomey, President

Purpose ~ Respect ~ Organization ~ Unity ~ Determination

The Bulletin Staff 

Mitzi Samson, Maureen Hickey,

Laura Busby and Brian Busby 

thank you for your continuing support of your bulletin.

We wish everyone a healthy, happy and prosperous 

New Year 2006! 



COLUMBAN FATHERS
Annual Dinner and Raffle

Honoring

MaryJo Feeney

Sunday - February 26, 2006
United Irish Cultural Center

******************

Join us for an evening of fun

No Host Cocktails - 5:30 PM 
Dinner - 6:30 PM

$40.00 

For Reservations Call:

Anne Quilter at (415) 586-8017 or

Molly Fitzpatrick at (415) 587-1637

Monday Closed

Tuesday 5 - 10 PM

Wednesday Closed

Thursday 11AM - 2:00PM 

then   5 - 10PM

Friday 5PM - 12AM

Saturday 5PM  - 1AM

Sunday 10AM-5PM

NEW BAR  HOURS
at the UICC

MM / DD



TERENCE A REDMOND
ATTORNEY AT LAW

A Native San Franciscan 
Serving San Franciscans for 20 years

PERSONAL INJURY

PROFESSIONAL NEGLIGENCE

FAMILY LAW

CRIMINAL DEFENSE

Financing is available - call now

(415) 395-9000

• Honest
• Aggressive

• Dependable

473 Jackson Street
San Francisco, CA 94111

fax: (415) 395-9206

LOCKSMITH

Bonded -

Mobile lock and Key Service
Locks Opened • Installed • Repaired

Combinations Changed and Mastered

Tel. 415-566-5545   
Tel. 415-850-0504
Fax 415-564-9035

BRENDAN CASSIDY
4002 Irving Street (at 41st Ave.)
San Francisco, CA 94122

1-800-80-LOCKS

Kerry Riordan Sykes*

Maureen S. McFadden
Jack Riordan, Retired

*Certified Specialist in Estate Planning, Trust & Probate Law 
by the State Bar of California Board of Legal Specialization

377 West Portal Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94127

(415) 661-9050
F ree Initial Consultation

LAW OFFICES OF

JACK RIORDAN

Music
Jeez Louise & Shades of Green

Reservations - $55.00 per person 
Nora O’Sullivan 415-661-5443

Terri Leonard 650-878-0736
Rose O’Connor 415-731-7673
Martin Falvey 650-827-1592

Ke r ry Ath l etic Club  &  So ns of Bo ru
Dinner Dance

Saturday, February 11th 2006
United Irish Cultural Center

2700 - 45th Avenue  •  San Francisco, CA 94116

No-Host Cocktails  7 PM  •  Dinner 8 PM
Prime Rib , Salmon or Chicken 





United Irish Cultural Center, Inc.
32/50 Club

Dear Members:
32/50 is a game that combines the 32 counties of Ireland with the 50 states of America. It is a great

opportunity to win some big prizes while raising funds for the United Irish Cultural Center.

There are a total of 1,600 combinations available in the game - 32 counties x 50 states. The cost of
each annual membership is $32.50, which allows members to participate in a monthly drawing for a full year.

Each member is assigned a county of Ireland and one of the states of America. There are no duplicate
combinations. Each combination belongs to only one member.

A drawing is held each month at which one of the 50 states and one of the 32 counties is drawn. Each
member holding that state re c e ives $50. The member holding the state plus the county drawn re c e ives an
additional $500, for a total of $550. Drawings in the months of M ay through Feb ru a ry are held at the monthly
UICC membership meeting. (If you attend the meeting and your name is on a combination drawn, you win an
additional $50!) The first and twelfth drawings of the year are held at a special event in April, held to thank
32/50 members for their support. The combination holders for those months (March/April) receive not $550,
but $3,250!

It is possible to win more than once a year - and each member's chances only increase with the number
of combinations they purchase!

The 2006 membership year is now open. Mail requests to the United Irish Cultural Center, 2700 - 45th
Avenue, San Fr a n c i s c o, CA 94116. Requests will be filled as soon as possible. If you would like to send a
combination as a Christmas gift, please forward your request by December 10, 2005, and indicate that this is a
gift.

Members of the 2005 Club will receive a renewal notice in the mail. The renewal period for current
memberships runs through January 2006.

If you would like more information, please leave a message for the 32/50 Committee at (415) 661-
2700, ext. 305.

____________________________________________

I would like to participate in the 32/50 Club this year.
Enclosed is my check in the amount of $32.50 per combination.

Name: _______________________________________________________________________

Address: ____________________________________________________________________

Phone: ____________________________________ UICC Membership No. ___________________ 

I would prefer the following states and/or counties if available: _______________________________

r I would like to talk to a member of the 32/50 Committee.

Please return this entire sheet with your check.



YOUR IRISH FOOD HEADQUARTERS in the SUNSET

WINSTON BACON, SAUSAGE AND BOILING BACON
JOHN CAMPBELL BAKED GOODS  DAILY

POTATO BREAD — BATCH BREAD — BROWN BREAD
SCONES — MEAT & CHICKEN PASTRIES — SAUSAGE ROLLS 

GALTEE — DONNELLY — SHANNON
IRISH BACON & SAUSAGES & PUDDINGS

IRISH GOLD BUTTER & SPREAD
CADBURY — NESTLÉ — MARS — IRISH CANDIES & SWEETS

ERIN’S — KNORR — COLEMANS — IRISH SOUPS & MIXES
HEINZ — BATCHELORS —MORTONS

IRISH BEANS & PEAS
BARRY’S — LYONS — TWININGS — IRISH TEAS

JACOBS — BURTONS — MCVITIES
IRISH COOKIES & BISCUITS

MAGNERS — STRONGBOW — GUINNESS
IRISH CIDERS & ALES

Roxie Market & Deli
ex Shanahans market

Serving Irish Breakfast Sandwiches 
from 7am-11am Monday - Friday

Happy New Year 
from all of us at Roxie Market & Deli

500 Kirkham Street & 9th Avenue
PHONE (415) 731-0982  FAX (415) 731-3043

MANY MORE IRISH PRODUCT BRANDS
OATFIELDS — BIRDS — AMBROSIA — WEETABIX —MCDONNELL’S — MCCANN’S 
ODLUM’S — CHEF’S —BORLAND’S — HP — YR — BISTO —   CLUB  —  LUCOZADE 

CIDONA ~ LILT — FANTA — UNCLE BEN’S — DUERR’S — FRUITFIELD
HUNKY DORY’S —  KING’S — GOLDEN WONDER  — TAYTO’S — WALKER’S — KP

New Items Coming In All the Time!



RENEW  — SUBCRIBE
�2006

UICC BULLETIN

NAME  _____________________________________________________________________

MEMBERSHIP NUMBER  ______________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS  __________________________________________________________________ 

CITY  __________________________   STATE  ______   ZIPCODE  __________________

TELEPHONE ___________________________________

MAIL TO: United Irish Cultural Center
Att: Maureen Hickey/Mitzi Samson
2700 - 45th Avenue  
San Francisco, CA 94116

 NEW  RENEWAL  Change of address

TO CONTINUE TO RECEIVE THE UICC BULLETIN for 2006 
PLEASE FILL OUT AND RETURN THIS FORM 

ALONG WITH A CHECK IN THE AMOUNT OF $20.00.

Your subscription period is January 2006 through December 2006. If monies have not been
received by January 20th there will be no grace period and no future Bulletins will be
mailed. Due to the cost of handling the bulletin subcription list your subscriptions cannot
be prorated.

Support Your UICC!  Subcribe NOW! 



This Month’s Meeting 
Thursday, January 26, 2006 at 7:30 PM
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2700 45th Avenue
San Francisco, CA 94116-2696

United Irish Cultural Center, Inc.

Happy 
New Year!

from all of us at your

United Irish Cultural Center


